THE

Newsletter 2 March 2006 Page 1 of 4

[Redwings Club Camp]

Where: ADELAIDE HILLS WILDERNESS LODGE

Date: Friday, April 7th to Sunday April 9th
6:30pm Start (fri) / 12pm Finish (sun)

Cost: \$60.00 inc. Accommodation & Meals

\$30 for Junior players.

RSVP: Mon 27th March along with \$60.00

The Redwings Club camp is back on, and all Junior and Senior Players are invited to attend. Families are also invited to attend for a BBQ at the wilderness lodge on the Sunday of the camp. For details on directions, visit: http://www.adelaidewilderness.com.au/

RSVP to:

Lynton Arscott Senior Coach 0403281220 coach@redwingslax.com

[ETPLC Open Day]

The ETPLC Committee would like to thank you for your commitment in support the club last season. We are now entering season 2006 and would like to invite you and your family to a sausage sizzle to register your interest for 2006.

Where: Thorndon Park Reserve, Paradise

When: 12 March @ 12 Noon

What: BYO Chairs, drinks, lacrosse sticks and

enthusiasm for an exciting year.

Please let Tom Vickery know as soon as possible if you can attend.

Tom Vickery Social Director 0412034044 social@redwingslax.com

[Position Vacant]

We are in desperate need for the position of 'Women's Director' to be filled. We will be again fielding a Women's B Grade team to compete this year, and to ensure that the team is able to play, the Women's portfolio needs to be taken up as soon as possible. The club is currently being penalised as nobody from our club is attending the Women's Match Committee meetings, held once a month. If you are interested in this role, or know someone who might be, please get in contact with the committee as soon as possible.

committee@redwingslax.com

[Weeknight Training]

Men's training will return this week to Tuesday and Thursday nights from 6:30pm at the club, all junior players are welcome and encouraged to train with the senior teams. If you have not already done so, please contact club coach Lynton Arscott and inform him if you are playing or not playing in 2006. An internal trial game is planned for April 1st at the club, check the website for further details.

A reminder that we changeover from the Baseball club in the early days of April, and will need as much help as possible getting the club ready for season 2006. Contact Chad Lindner if you are able to help out.

Lynton Arscott Senior Coach 0403281220 Chad Lindner Clubrooms & Grounds 0413511312

coach@redwingslax.com

[Annual Schools Lightning Carnival]

I would like to announce with plenty of notice that Tuesday April the 4th will be the date for the ANNUAL SCHOOLS LIGHTNING to be held by the East Torrens Lacrosse club at our grounds as the most crucial part of our recruitment process.

The extras early notice is to allow any one that is available or can make themselves available to the club for 6 hours from 9am til 3 pm. The carnival will include over 350 children from 4 local primary schools (Nailsworth, Stradbroke, Magill and Dernancourt). It will be a mammoth day and we require a lot of helpers to do jobs ranging from umpiring, coordinating, programming BBQ chefs and general helpers to set up fields.

We need this day to be successful or it will mean another year with reduced senior points which means finals may missed out on!!!

Please, any one that can make themselves available contact Lee Vickery ASAP either via email or telephone on 0411 100 492.

Cheers

Lee Vickery Junior Director 0411100492 juniors@redwingslax.com



THE

Newsletter 2 March 2006 Page 2 of 4

[Coaches Wanted]

Coaches are wanted for School clinics in term 1 (February to April). Pay \$15/hour and help recruit Lacrosse players. Necessary training is provided if required. Ideal for University students, Semi retired or unemployed. ALL ENQUIRIES WELCOME

Interested parties please contact Lee Vickery Junior director juniors@redwingslax.com

[Membership 2006]

Senior Men & Women:

Full Playing Membership \$200.00
Unemployed or Students \$150.00
1st year senior players \$50.00
(no charge except for club associate membership)

Junior Boys & Girls:

 Under 17
 \$75.00

 Under 15 and below
 \$50.00

 1st year junior players
 Free!!!

Club Membership:

Non-Playing Associate: \$50.00 Social Membership \$25.00

All Members, please remember that you will not be able to play in 2006 if you still have remaining 2004/05 debts.

All 2006 subs will need to be payed by the end of the first round, in order to play the second round and avoid paying late fees. The clubs needs YOUR support.

Tim & Gillian Ross ETPLC Treasurers treasurer@redwingslax.com



[State League Indoor Cup]

The State League Indoor Cup is now into it 6th week of 'Box Lacrosse' action at Blackwood Recreation Centre. ETP has been competing in a composite team made up with Burnside and Adelaide Uni, called the 'Eastside Saints'. Brighton and Glenelg make up the 'Bandits', Woodville, West Torrens and North Adelaide make up the 'North Westerners', and Sturt have a team of they're own. Scott Petersen, Scott Gill and Wilbur Costa have all been playing in the competition. Unfortunately for Scott Petersen, he suffered a fractured wrist in week 3 and is now watching from the sidelines. Fri March 10th is the last round before finals, which should make for some very exciting lacrosse. Sturt are currently on top of the ladder, only dropping one game to the Bandits in round 4, and the Eastside Saints are improving every week beating the Bandits in round 5. The North Westerners are currently struggling with only one win in round 1 against the Eastside Saints.

Where: Blackwood Recreation Centre

When: Friday nights, games @ 7:15pm & 8:45pm.

Cost: Free to watch, \$10 to play.

Who: Contact Scott Gill for further details.

Scott Gill

Promotions Director

0412072806

promotions@redwingslax.com

[Redwings Rag via Email]

Many of you would know already that the Redwings Rag is sent out to our email list before it hit's the post. If you would like to receive the monthly newsletter in you email inbox, as well as the latest updates, and scores during the season, make sure you let us know your email address. Send an email to promotions@redwingslax.com to get yourself on the ETPLC email list.

[2006 ETPLC Committee]

Peter Vickery President: 0412924598 president@redwingslax.com Chairman: Jem McGee chairman@redwingslax.com 0402455572 Treasurer: **Tim & Gillian Ross** treasurer@redwingslax.com 0403536546 Secretary: Jillian Fox 8365 9575 secretary@redwingslax.com Men's Director: Randall Pearce 0409499910 mens@redwingslax.com Women's Director: Position not filled. Junior Director: Lee Vickery 0411100492 juniors@redwingslax.com Clubrooms & Grounds: **Chad Lindner** 0413511312 clubrooms@redwingslax.com Social Director: **Tom Vickery** 0412034044 social@redwingslax.com Promotions Director: Scott Gill 0412072806 promotions@redwingslax.com

As you can see the Women's portfolio is still vacant and needs filling soon. Please contact our Secretary, Jillian Fox if you are interested in this position.

THE

Newsletter 2 March 2006 Page 3 of 4



[Cascade Helmets]

ETPLC is looking to do a bulk order of Cascade CPX Helmets, in the colours shown above. We are currently sorting out prices with AusLax and would like all members looking to get a new helmet this season to contact Scott Gill as soon as possible, as we need as many players to be involved to make the purchase a reality. The helmets will be available to 2006 financial members, and are looking to cost approximately \$250.

Scott Gill Promotions Director 0412072806 gilly@redwingslax.com



[New Director of Officiating]

Lacrosse SA President Gary Mortimer is pleased to announce the appointment of Peter Noble as our Director of Officiating for the next two years.

Peter will be well known to the lacrosse community and is already working with our officiating groups for the approaching season.

Peter can be contacted on 8278 8439 or nobulls@iprimus.com.au. Please contact him re any officiating queries.

Thank-you to Denis Marsden who has filled this position for the last few years but who has now "retired."

We are still in need of a Women's Competition Director.

Lacrosse SA www.lacrossesa.com.au

[Mesh Kits]

ETPLC has purchased a large amount of mesh kits for members, in a variety of styles. The mesh kits will be available for \$25, and normally retail for \$35, that's a whole \$10 saving. Get in contact with Scott Gill if you would like to order some and give that old stick a new lease of life.

Scott Gill **Promotions Director** 0412072806 gilly@redwingslax.com



[Lacrosse Australia - Position Vacant]

Lacrosse Australia is seeking applications from individuals who aspire to work within our National Development Program, to prepare and lead this under age development team to the 2007 Tournament.

This bi-annual tournament is a significant event for our region, and it is again expected to host national teams from Australia, Japan, Korea, Hong Kong, New Zealand, Tonga and West Coast USA and Canada. India and China also have expressed interest in attending

Applications in writing to be forwarded to:

Lacrosse Australia
Director of Development
12 Hoylake Cres. West Lakes SA 5021

Or email to afrederick@mayfieldeng.com.au

Applications to be received by 20th April 2006. An interview process will follow. Applicants are encouraged to contact the Lacrosse Australia Director, Mr Allan Frederick, in the first instance on 08-82385061 (w) or 0418 834 510 (mob) to discuss the position.

Allan Frederick **Director of Development**Lacrosse Australia

THE

Newsletter 2 March 2006 Page 4 of 4

[2006 Sponsorship]

If you or your business would like to sponsor the club this season, we have 3 categories in which you may support the club:

Bronze Sponsors:

Bronze Sponsors are those in which sponsor the club up to a value of \$250.

Silver Sponsors:

The silver package includes those who sponsor the club up to the value of \$500.

Gold Sponsors:

These major sponsors support the club to a value of over \$500.

Please contact Scott Gill to further discuss Sponsorship opportunities at the club.

Scott Gill

Promotions Director

0412072806

promotions@redwingslax.com

[2004 & 2005 Premiership Photos]

We will soon have a limited supply of framed Premiership photos of the 2004 Men's Reserves and Women's B Grade teams, as well as the 2005 Men's Reserves team. These will be available in a black A3 frame, for \$25 each. CD's will also be available with photos from the 2005 Grand final day. This will be available for \$5. These photos are also accessible via the website's online gallery. If you would like a framed photo, or CD then get in contact with Scott Gill.

Scott Gill
Promotions Director
0412072806
promotions@redwingslax.com

[2006 Coaches & Managers]

There are still many positions that need to be filled for season 2006, so if you would to take on a role as a junior coach, assistant coach, manager or scorer this season, for seniors or juniors, please get in contact with the club as soon as possible, so arrangements can be made.

Contact the Committee via email:

committee@redwingslax.com

or via snail mail:

PO BOX 188, Marden SA 5070 or call club Secretary, Jillian Fox:

8365 9575.

[2006 Tournament and Championship dates]

April 15th - 22nd :

Under 17 Women's Championships (Sydney)

April tba - 22nd :

Under 21 Women's Championships (Sydney)

July 9th - 15th:

Senior Women's Championships (Perth)

Under 17 Boys Tournament (Adelaide)

U19 Men's Championships (Adelaide)

October 1st - 7th:

Under 15 Boy's and Girl's Tournament (Melbourne)

October 20/22nd:

Australian Lacrosse League - WA v SA (Perth)

October 26th:

Fellows Dinner (Melbourne)

November 3/5th:

Australian Lacrosse League SA v Vic (Adelaide)

November 11th:

Australian Lacrosse League - Grand Final (Perth)

Lacrosse SA

www.lacrossesa.com.au

[Bronze Sponsors]



61A Rundle Street Kent Town, SA. 5067 (08) 8363 4744

sales@adelaideonlinecomputers.com.au www.adelaideonlinecomputers.com.au

Speak to Jem McGee about you new Computer System, Upgrades or Repairs.



info@threeamdesign.com.au www.threeamdesign.com.au

Speak to Simon and Scott Gill about getting your businesses website online.

No project too big or too small.